




From: Emily Byl
To:
Subject: Telehealth Letter of Support
Date: Sunday, April 3, 2022 5:05:52 PM

Dear Rep. Spohnholz,
 
As an occupational therapy practitioner and Medicaid service provider, I write today to thank
you for sponsoring HB265 and permanently remove barriers to accessing healthcare for
everyday Alaskans. I appreciate your taking action to support allowing occupational therapy to
be provided to Medicaid beneficiaries via telehealth once the current Public Health
Emergency ends. This is essential since Medicaid beneficiaries will lose access to OT services -
which have been provided effectively via telehealth during the PHE - if no action is taken.
 
Additionally, I urge you to support the Expanded Telehealth Access Act for Medicare
beneficiaries. The Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) has expressed an
eagerness to implement permanent changes to ensure that telehealth services are not
abruptly ended when the PHE ends; however, CMS has also noted that Congressional action is
needed before it can allow OT and other therapy services to be provided to Medicare
beneficiaries by OTs and other therapists after the PHE. CMS has the authority to add new
OT/therapy telehealth codes without Congressional action, and it has already done so through
the end of the PHE and proposed to do so in the 2022 Physician Fee Schedule through the end
of 2023. However, without Congressional action, OTs and other therapists will not be able to
provide services for these codes once the PHE ends.
 
Thank you for supporting Alaskans and healthcare providers who are working hard to take
care of those who need it most!
 
Sincerely,
 
Emily Byl
Occupational Therapist and Owner of Well Haven Occupational Therapy

-- 
Emily Byl
Occupational therapist/Owner of Well Haven, LLC
In-home and virtual occupational therapy serving older adults
P: 907-202-8448
F: 907-206-7209
Well-Haven.com
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